LAKE MARGRETHE PROPERTY OWNERS ASSOCIATION

ANNUAL MEMBERSHIP  MEETING

Saturday, July 14, 2012

9:00 – 11:00 A.M.

Grayling Township Hall

Directors in attendance:  Doug Dodge, RJ Hannan, Hal Helterhoff, Sandra Michalik, Chuck Spencer and Harry Wojcik.

Directors absent:  Charlotte Bloomquist, Joe Porter and Morrie Stevens

Meeting was called to order by President Spencer at 9:00 a.m.

There were 49 members in attendance with two guests (Rick Harland, Grayling Township Supervisor and Sheriff Kirk Wakefield).

The LMPOA Purpose Statement was shared with the membership.

The May 19, 2012 secretary's report that was prepared by Director Bloomquist was presented.  (Director Bloomquist was a volunteer to fill in as secretary for the meeting)

Membership (215) report that was presented by President Spencer.  Current bank balance is $6,565.43, less bills that were approved by the Board of Directors today.  Members may also notice that checks may be delayed in cashing due to the type of account that we currently have, only allows a certain amount of deposits each month, without additional fees, thus the delays some times.  There is also a strong possibility that there will not be membership cards issued this year.

Elections:  Marshall Roe and Joe Porter served as the nominating committee for elections.  The first election was to fill the vacancy on the board created by the resignation of Marshall Roe.  It was moved and seconded that Hal Helterhoff fill that vacancy.  There were no other nominations from the floor.  Nominations were closed and a vote was taken, with a unanimous vote for Hal Helterhoff to fill the vacancy on the Board.

The second set of elections was to fill the three vacant seats due to terms expiring.  The three expiring terms were those of Dodge, Spencer, Stevens.  The nominations presented to the membership were for Doug Dodge, Chuck Spencer, Morrie Stevens and Bob Wilson.  There were no other nominations from the floor and nominations were closed.  Paper ballots were issued to the membership for their votes.  Results (which came after the votes were tallied) were:  Doug Dodge, Chuck Spencer and Bob Wilson.

Fishing Derby/Dinner Show Reports – Director Hannan:  The Fishing Derby was another successful event this year with an increase in participation and financially we ended in the plus column with several very generous donations.  A very special thanks to Roger Wilcox for his donation of hot dogs and soda.  For pictures of the events and winners, go to our web site at:  www.lakemargrethe.weebly.com 

The Dinner Show was another successful event with over 100 people dinning at the Officers Club at Camp Grayling.  The entertainment “Broadway On The Lake” was exceptional.  For more information about the event, visit our web site at: www.lakemargrethe.weebly.com 

Milfoil/Mapping – Director Michalik:  Many thanks to Gary McConnell, Diane/Len Bingert and Ken Michalik for assisting in the location and mapping of the Milfoil so that it could be treated this year (June 5, 2012).  Progress will be monitored to ensure that the treatment was successful and determining need for the future. For pictures and information visit our web site at:  www.lakemargrethe.weebly.com 

A second project underway it a mapping of the lake.  This is to help determine the the types of weeds that are present in our lake and to assist in determining what if anything needs to be done to address a specific species.  Volunteers met for training and now will survey their respective transects to “map” what type of vegetation we have.  (more information is on our web site at:  www.lakemargrethe.weebly.com 

Boat Parade Report – Director Dodge:  The return of the Boat Parade on the 4th of July was well received and participation was very good.  A special thanks to Judge Alton Davis who along with his team, served as judges for the boats that opted to decorate.  For more photos and winners of the parade, visit our web site at:  www.lakemargrethe.weebly.com 

Comments from Membership:  Bob Young – encouraged people to participate in Lake Margrethe Foundation.  This fund is only 14 years old, but has raised more than $100,000 and only the interest is spent from the fund.  This fund is the one that helps fund the Milfoil project.  Your support is greatly needed and appreciated.

Special Guest:  Rick Harland – Grayling Township Supervisor

FEEMA – Much of the lake area has been designated by FEEMA as in the Flood Plain.  If you have a mortgage you probably are aware of the this, due to an increase in your “flood insurance” that you need to now carry.  There is also a possibility that even though you are designated in the flood plain, you may not be – but a survey would need to happen and appropriate paper work filled.  If you have questions, call or contact Grayling Township for assistance.  They are willing to assist you.

Road Ends – There have been very few problems reported to the Township as people seem be be getting along.  He also mentioned that the Township is not in the enforcement business.

Questions from the Membership:


Q:  Will the Township issue permits to allow docks, etc on road ends?


A:  Not at this time.  Also requests would first need approval from the DEQ


Q:  Who can use road end docks?


A:  Any one.


Q:  Who is the enforcement agency for this new law?


A:  Sheriff, State Police, DNR


Q:  Does the Township have a noise ordinance?


A:  Yes, it is old and they are in the process of revising it.

Special Guest:  Kirk Wakefield – Crawford County Sheriff

Road Ends or PA 56 is on the Sheriff's website if you wish to review the entire law.  The bottom line is that if you have complaint, call the Sheriff's Office, they will get back with you.  

Other items of interest that he discussed:  The Marine Patrol can no longer stop boats for a Marine Inspection, only the Coast Guard may do that.  Before they may tow a boat, all passengers must have their PFD on.  Children under 12 no longer need a Type 1 PFD, but may wear a Type III PFD.  Fleeing and Eluding is now a Felony if done in a boat.

As probably no surprise, the Sheriff's Department is living with a declining budget.

Questions from Membership:


Q:  Who has the ability to change speed limits on roads?  (McIntyre Landing road area)


A:  Michigan State Police


Q:  What is the rule of how close moving boats may come to a dock end?


A:  100'

President issued a special thank you to our two guest and also to the large number of members that turned out.

It was moved and seconded to adjourn the meeting  at 10:48 a.m.

